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POLISH PRESIDENT VISITS NZ  ��
PRESIDENT MEETS COMMUNITY ��

UNBREAKABLE FRIENDSHIP ��

NEW PL ORGANISATION ��

WARSAW UPRISING EVENT  ��

POLISH & JEWISH CONCERT ��

POLISH NATIONAL  DAY ��
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PADEREWSKI IN NEW ZEALAND ��

WPFF 2018 ��
ANNE FRANK EXHIBITION  ��
LONG MARITAL  LIFE AWARDS ��

WITOLD PILECKI POLISH HERO ��

COMING UP SOON 	�

The official visit of the Polish Presidential Couple to New Zealand took place on 22 & 23 Au-
gust 2018. President Andrzej Duda held political and economic meetings. The President and the 
First Lady met with the Polish Community in Auckland and Wellington. It was the first-ever 
visit of the Polish head of state to New Zealand.   

On 22 August 2018 in Auckland, in the presence of the Polish President Andrzej Duda and 
the New Zealand Prime Minister Jacinda Ardern, bilateral agreements were signed aiming to 
strengthen Polish-New Zealand cooperation and people-to-people relations:  
�  Air Services Agreement between the Government of the Republic of Poland & the 

Government of New Zealand - signed by Andrzej Papierz, Undersecretary of State, 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Poland and Fletcher Tabuteau, Parliamentary Under-
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�  Partnership Agreement between Kazimierz Dolny in Poland & Pahiatua in New Zea-
land - signed by Zbigniew Gniatkowski, Ambassador of Poland to New Zealand 
and ��������	���������	��	�������������������  

�  Memorandum of Understanding between Jagiellonian University of Krakow, Poland, 
Faculty of International and Political Studies, Department of National Security & Mas-
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�  Academic Cooperation Agreement between the University of Warsaw, Faculty of Poli-
tical Science and International Studies and the Victoria University of Wellington Cen-
tre for Strategic Studies.   
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President Andrzej Duda and First Lady 
Agata Kornhauser-Duda were officially 
welcomed by Governor General Patsy 
Reddy and her husband David Gas-
coigne at a ceremony and during a cour-
tesy meeting in Auckland. 
The Presidential Couple then took part 
in an observance at the War Memorial 
Museum, where the President laid a 
wreath at the World War II Hall of 
Memories monument.  
The head of state met with the New Zea-
land Prime Minister Jacinda Ardern. At 
a joint press conference President Duda 
said that one of the subjects discussed at 
the meeting was economic cooperation 

in the context of negotiations between 
New Zealand and the European Union 
regarding a free trade agreement. 
Poland wants to strengthen economic 
cooperation with New Zealand, includ-
ing a free trade agreement between this 
country and the EU, we would like it to 
be concluded as soon as possible, Polish 
President Andrzej Duda said in Auck-
land. 
He added that after Brexit, Poland will 
become the largest proponent of free 
trade.  
In Auckland, Andrzej Duda also met 
with the Opposition Leader Simon 
Bridges. 

While in Auckland, President Andrzej Du-
da met with representatives of New Zealand 
business. The meeting was hosted by the 
New Zealand Trade Minister David Parker. 
The Business Roundtable was attended by 
representatives of New Zealand companies 
currently trading and those interested in 
trade with Poland, as well as Polish entre-
preneurs. The President expressed hope that 
his visit would be an impulse to increase the 
interest of Polish entrepreneurs in the New 
Zealand market, and New Zealand business 
in the Polish market. Business representa-
tives pointed to the increasing role of Po-
land and its economic growth. 
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While in the Auckland War Memorial Mu-
seum, the Presidential Couple together with 
Governor General Patsy Reddy viewed an 
exhibition dedicated to the Polish Marshal 
Józef Pi
sudski. The display has been or-
ganised jointly by the Polish Embassy in 
Wellington and the Auckland Museum for 
the occasion of the 100th anniversary of 
Poland Regained Independence. 
Exhibition Józef Pi
sudki. A Polish and 
European statesman is available at the 
Pou Maumahara Gallery, level 2 at Auck-
land War Memorial Museum until the end 
of September 2018.  

On June 21, 2018, New Zealand 
and the European Union official-
ly launched the FTA negotiation 
process and on July 21st the first 
negotiation round was complet-
ed. 
Poland and New Zealand trade 
turnout has been increasing in 
recent years and amounted to 184 
m USD in January-April 2018 
period alone. Polish export to 
New Zealand is dominated by 
electromechanical products. New 
Zealand predominantly exports 
agri-food products to Poland.  
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In Wellington, the Polish President 
Andrzej Duda met representatives of 
the Polish Children of Pahiatua, a 
group of 733 Polish war refugees re-
settled to New Zealand as children in 
1944. 
The President said the meeting with 
the Polish Children of Pahiatua, held 
in Wellington, crowns our visit here, 
in the Antipodes, and is the culminat-
ing moment for me. 
The head of state thanked the group 
for keeping Poland in the hearts ever 
since childhood, for so many decades. 
Despite coming to New Zealand many 
years ago, Poland and Polishness is in 
you all the time, he added, you have 
passed it on to your children, you are 
passing it on to your grandchildren, 
and for this I am immensely grateful. 
Andrzej Duda also thanked the Polish 
Pahiatua community for providing 
support, including accommodation in 
New Zealand, for compatriots who 
fought Poland's Soviet-installed com-
munist regime.  

The Polish head of state decorated 
representatives of the Polish Children 
of Pahiatua with high distinctions: 
Zdzis
aw Lepionka and Krystyna To-
maszyk with the Commender’s Cross 
of the Order of Merit and Józef Zawa-
da with the Officer’s Cross of the Or-
der of Merit of the Republic of Poland. 
Earlier that day, the President opened 
the 'Polish Children - Polskie Dzieci 
Square' in Wellington and laid flowers 
at a plaque dedicated to the Pahiatua 
children, located at the Waterfront. 
The Square is a new place on the map 
of New Zealand capital city and has 
been made possible thanks to the ef-
forts of the Polish Embassy and the 
Polish Community. 
Additionally, during the meeting in 
Wellington, the President of the Polish 
Ex-Servicemen Association in New 
Zealand, Marian Ceregra, presented 
the President with the Polish flag from 
Monte Cassino battle, where Polish 
and New Zealand troops fought as 
brothers in arms.  

Polish President Andrzej Duda 
thanked compatriots for keeping Po-
land in their hearts at the gatherings in 
Auckland and Wellington. The Polish 
President pointed out that the Polish 
diaspora is a very precious part of the 
national community. According to 
him, opinions about Poland and Poles 
in New Zealand are excellent. He 
thanked them for their attitude while 
living abroad, as well as for their ac-
tive participation in cultural activities. 
During a meeting with the Polish di-
aspora at the Polish House in Auck-
land, the President awarded John Roy
-Wojciechowski with the Command-

er’s Cross of the Order of Merit of the 
Republic of Poland, for his great con-
tributions to the popularisation of 
Polish history and culture. He also 
decorated Kazimierz Jasica and Jacek 
Paw
owski with the Knight's Cross of 
the Order of Polonia Restituta for 
encouraging Polish culture and trade, 
and shaping patriotic attitudes. Gold 
Cross of Merit distinction was award-
ed to Wanda Lepionka and Roberto 
Rabel. They were decorated for their 
roles in the development of Polish-
New Zealand cultural and academ-
ic cooperation, respectively. 
  

The First Lady Agata Korn-
hauser-Duda visited the Polish 
Heritage Trust Museum in 
Auckland, where she met with 
teachers from Polish schools 
in New Zealand. The First 
Lady was greeted and taken 
for a tour of the Museum by 
its founder, former Polish 
Honorary Consul in Auckland 
John Roy-Wojciechowski. The 

First Lady held talks with 
teachers from Polish schools 
in Wellington, Christchurch 
and Auckland. Adam Manter-
ys, who participated in the 
meeting, presented the First 
Lady with a copy of his latest 
book “Polish School in New 
Zealand”. This year, the Polish 
School in Wellington cele-
brates its 65th anniversary. 
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An exhibition featuring ‘trench art’ 
made by Polish soldiers to thank 
their New Zealand supporters from 
the Polish Army League, who had 
been sending them letters and par-
cels during the WW2, was opened 
on 12 May by the Polish Ambassa-
dor Z. Gniatkowski at Te Manawa 
Museum of Art, Science and Histo-
ry in Palmerston North.  
Following the Polish flag raising, 
Ambassador Gniatkowski delivered 
a speech in which he reminded the 
historical background of the Polish 
Army League creation and the role 
of Countess Maria Wodzicka in the 
process.  
A commemorative plaque was then 
unveiled at the Museum. The 
plaque was commissioned by the 
Polish Embassy and dedicated to 

the people of New Zealand and in 
honour of the Polish Army League 
founded in Palmerston North on 14 
December 1941. The plaque marks 
the friendship and partnership be-
tween Poland and New Zealand in 
the year of the Centenary of Po-
land's Regained Independence. 
Present at the event opening the 
exhibition 'Unbreakable Bond of 
Friendship'  were Palmerston North 
Councillor Rachel Bowen, Tararua 
District Mayor Tracey Collis, repre-
sentatives of New Zealand Defence 
Force, President of the Polish Ex-
Servicemen Association Marian 
Ceregra, Te Manawa Museum au-
torities, members of Polish Com-
munity, Pahiatua Children as well 
as local residents. 
  

POLISH  ARMY  LEAGUE 
New Zealand soldiers overseas received regular parcels 
and letters from home, but the Polish forces fighting for 
the same cause, their homeland occupied by the Nazis, 
had no such suport.  
In the war’s early years, the wife of the Polish Consul 
toured New Zealand, explaining the plight of her coun-
try’s troops. New Zealanders, mostly women, respon-
ded, and the Polish Army League was formed. Eventu-
ally gathering more than 7000 members across the co-
untry, they dedicated themselves to ensuring Polish 
soldiers enjoyed the same comforts as the Anzacs.  

Countess Wodzicka was a great enthusiast of 
the Polish Army League. In November 1941 in 

Palmerston North she delivered a speech about 
Poland and Polish women fighting for freedom 
in occupied Poland. She inspired the audience. 

The next month the Polish Army League was 
established. From its inception, Maria Wodzic-
ka was the inspiration, counsellor and friend of 

the League. It was her, who obtained the na-
mes of soldiers from the Polish Army Headqu-

arters in the Middle East and undertook the 
task of translating Polish letters into English. 

(…) When the Polish Army League was for-
med, it won the undying gratitude of the sol-

diers concerned. The result of this action com-
mands respect. Approximately 10,000 soldiers 
in the Middle East and in Italy were under the 

protection of their New Zealand ‘foster-
mothers’, who were sending them food parcels, 

books and – most important of all – letters.  
(from the speech of the Polish Ambassador) 

‘Between the Waters’ Polish Legacy 
in NZ Charitable Trust in cooperation 
with Methven Mt Hutt Memorial Hall 
presents a remarkable, Polish chapter 
in NZ history, framed in the chronic-
les of four families that disembarked 
from ‘Friedeburg’ in Lyttelton Harbo-
ur in August 1872. All the way from 
Prussia, Europe. 
What: ‘C ANTERBURY ’S FIRST PO-
LISH  SETTLERS ’ EXHIBITION  
When: SUNDAY , SEPTEMBER  23, 
������ 3pm – 5pm 
Where: Mt Hutt Memorial Hall, 
160 Main Street, Methven, Canter-
bury  
Event will include promotion of the 
book by Polish New Zealander Jacek 
R. Drecki: ‘Ignacy Jan Paderewski, a 
Pianist Amidst the Geysers’ 
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Following the celebrations of 145 years of Polish Settlement in Canterbury & 
NZ, ‘Between the Waters – Polish Legacy in New Zealand’ (Charitable Trust) 
has been incorporated. The Trust is based in Christchurch and will provide 
forum to present, explore, preserve, share and celebrate Polish unique identity. 
It aims to bring awareness, encourage individuals and communities in NZ and 
Australia to get involved in relation to heritage matters .Contact: polishlega-
cynz@gmail.com FB: 145 years of Polish Settlement in NZ 
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At St. Andrews on The Terrace in 
Wellington, on May 4, a special 
concert was performed by a promi-
nent Polish pianist Raphael 
Lustchevsky. The event was organ-
ised by the Holocaust Center of New 
Zealand with the support of the 
Polish Embassy, the Israeli Embassy 
and the Wellington Jewish Commu-
nity. 
The official event was held to high-
light the anniversaries of 70 Years of 
the State of Israel and 100 years of 
Poland’s Regained Independence. 
The Polish Ambassador Z. Gniat-
kowski referred to the 75th anniver-
sary of the Warsaw Ghetto Uprising, 

paying tribute to its heroes. He also 
recalled the tragic history of Warsaw 
destroyed by the invaders a year 
later. 
Also spoke the Israeli Ambassador 
to New Zealand, Dr. Itzhak Gerberg 
and the Chairman of the Holocaust 
Center in New Zealand Jeremy 
Smith. 
The audience present – diplomats 
and representatives of Jewish and 
Polish diaspora - received the per-
formance of the Polish pianist with 
an ovation. Beside the works by 
Chopin and Paderewski, the pro-
gram included a special performance 
of G. Gershwin's "Blue Rhapsody". 
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On June 24, the Holocaust Center of New Zealand hosted the 
commemorations of the Warsaw Uprising. Of attendance 
were the ambassadors of Poland and Israel, New Zealand 
Parliament MPs and numerous representatives of the Polish 
and Jewish communities. 
Ambassador Z. Gniatkowski presented the historical context 
of the Warsaw Uprising and made reference to traditionally 
friendly Polish-Jewish relations marked by the horror of the 
German occupation. Ambassador also described several exist-
ing institutions and initiatives aiming at commemorating the 
heroes of the Uprising and our common Polish-Jewish histo-
ry. 
Professor Roberto Rabel presented a personal testimony to his 
late father, Jerzy, who fought in the Warsaw sewages during 
the Uprising, and for his heroism he was awarded the Virtuti 
Militari cross. After the war Jerzy Rabel settled in New Zea-
land. The drama of war left a lasting impression on him. 
Krystyna Tomaszyk, who came to New Zealand in 1944 as a 
child with a group of over 730 Polish children reminded of 

the role of Polish Jews in establishing the Polish Association 
in Wellington. 
Marian Ceregra, president of the Polish Ex-Servicemen Asso-
ciation in New Zealand, spoke of his memories of Poles who 
saved Jews during the WW2. Trains with Jewish families 
were passing through his home town near Warsaw, on the 
way to Treblinka. The railway workers and the local Polish 
residents managed to save many. 
Irena Lowe, daughter of the Pahiatua Children and repre-
sentative of the Kresy Siberia Foundation, reminded all 
guests that among Poles deported by the Soviets to Siberia 
were many Polish citizens of Jewish descent. 
All present had an opportunity to see the exhibition prepared 
by the Polish Institute of National Remembrance about the 
Council for Aid to Jews " egota" made available by the 
Polish Embassy as well as a CNN documentary about the 
Warsaw Uprising. 
The event was organised jointly by the Holocaust Center of 
New Zealand and the Polish Embassy in Wellington. 
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Ignacy Jan Paderewski 
was one of the most out-
standing figures in the 
Polish history and a char-
acter, without whom re-
gaining of Poland’s inde-
pendence could have not 
taken place. Paderewski, 
who was the Polish pri-
me minister during 
WW1, drafted the 13th of 
the US President Wil-
son's 14 Points, calling 
for a free and indepen-
dent Poland. His talent 
and personality attracted 
popularity and apprecia-
tion in the whole world - 
Western Europe, US, 
Australia and also New 

Zealand – which he visit-
ed twice.  
See the Polish Embassy’s  
commemorative presen-
tation and an article re-
flecting the New Zealand 
following of this phe-
nomenal Polish pianist 
and statesmen.  
The materials are based 
on research done at the 
National Library of New 
Zealand by Ma
gorzata 
Paw
owicz and Jacek 
Bargie
, interns at Polish 
Embassy. Also used were 
resources from the Na-
tional Museum in War-
saw and Poland's Nation-
al Digital Archives.  

�!
����%�
���������#��$�
���
����
����������

With a special piano concert and exhibi-
tion on Anders' Army, Poland's National 
Day commemorating the Constitution of 
3 May and highlighting the Centenary 
of Poland's Regained Independence, 
was celebrated in Wellington. In the 
event held at the Victoria University of 
Wellington on 3 May 2018, participated 
members of the Diplomatic Corps, 
Polish Community from Wellington, 
Auckland and Christchurch, Wellington 
Mayor Justin Lester, Chris Finlayson, f. 
Minister for Arts and Culture, MFAT 
officials, representatives of New Zea-
land think-tanks, Polish and New Zea-
land culture as well as business.  
Ambassador Z. Gniatkowski presented a 
speech, which highlighted Poland - New 
Zealand musical connections through 
the example of Ignacy Jan Paderewski.  
"Announcing the exhibition ‘Anders' 
Army - The Trail of Hope’, Ambassador 
reminded of the role the Army played in 
arrival to New Zealand in 1944 of a 

group of over 700 Polish children, later 
known as Polish Pahiatua Children.  
On behalf of the New Zealand Govern-
ment, the welcome address was deliv-
ered by Jeff Langley, Deputy Secretary 
at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and 
Trade.  
The official part of the evening was 
followed by a piano concert performed 
by a prominent pianist from Poland 
Raphael Lustchevsky. Listed as a Stein-
way Artist and considered an ‘expert 
interpreter’ of Fryderyk Chopin's works, 
the guest pianist presented not only the 
most beloved Paderewski's pieces, but 
also some by this most famous Polish 
composer of the Romantic era. Raphael 
played several concerts in New Zealand 
with the aim to highlight the celebra-
tions of the 100th anniversary of Po-
land's Independence. 
Reception and talks were enjoyed by all 
with Polish-style nibbles prepared for 
the occasion by Topor Restaurant.  

The Polish pianist was 
an international super-
star and his unrealised 

Australia - New Zea-
land tour in 1893 was a 

cause of huge interest 
in domestic press. NZ 
Times repeatedly in-

formed about efforts of 
Kiwi agent R.S. Smyth, 
who was insistent that 

the widely-known artist 
comes to the antipodes. 
His first visit took place 

when he was at the 
zenith of his career in 
1904, the second – in 

1927. Reading the New 
Zealand daily paper 

allows to see how great 
a reputation and glory 
Paderewski was grant-

ed.  

Photos: Kasia Jekielek 

Please visit our website to read an article and see the 
presentation about Ignacy Paderewski in New Zea-
land: http://www.wellington.msz.gov.pl/en/news/
ignacy_jan_paderewski___new_zealand_chapter 
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On May 23rd the 
‘Anne Frank, Let 
me be myself’ exhi-
bition was officially 
opened in Welling-
ton by Mayor Justin 
Lester and the New 
Zealand Holocaust 
Centre Director 
Inge Woolf, in the 
company of around 
100 guests. The 
event at the Domi-
nion Museum buil-
ding was attended 
by New Zealand 
MPs,  the Ambassa-
dors of Poland, Isra-
el, Germany and the 
Netherlands. There 
were also Holocaust 
survivors, former 
child refugee and 
students. 

After a successful 
run at Auckland 
War Memorial Mu-
seum, where over 
40,000 people expe-
rienced the story of 
Anne Frank inclu-
ding 10,000 high 
school children,  the 
exhibition – suppor-
ted by the Embassy 
of the Republic of 
Poland, was di-
splayed in Welling-
ton until July �� �	 , 
is currently shown 
in Christchurch (at 
the Air Force Mu-
seum until Sep 21st) 
to be presented in 
other towns and 
cities of New Zea-
land in the months 
to come. 
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The special third edition of the Wellington 
Polish Film Festival, held on 5-8 April 
2018 at the Roxy Cinema, screened seven 
masterpieces of Polish cinema, offering a 
wide thematic spectrum and a diversity of 
aesthetics from various historical periods 
and through different generational viewpo-
ints. This edition was the first in a worldwi-
de celebration to commemorate Poland’s 
Centennial of its regained Independence. A 
guest of honour at the Opening Gala was 
the lead actress of the opening picture 
‘Warsaw 44’ directed by Jan Komasa, Zo-
fia Wich
acz. Wanda Lepionka, Festival’s 
director and the Polish Ambassador Zbi-
gniew Gniatkowski presented opening spe-

eches. Among other titles of the third 
WPFF were ‘The Promised Land’, Man of 
Marble and Ashes and Diamonds by An-
drzej Wajda, ‘The Pianist’ (Roman Polan-
ski), Volhynia (Wojciech Smarzowski) and 
‘Nights and Days’ by Jerzy Antczak.  
WPFF’s Principal Partner, the Polish Film-
makers Association has worked with the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Poland and 
the Polish Film Institute to make these scre-
enings available to film audiences around 
the world. The event, which had premiered 
in New Zealand, is also being presented 
throughout Europe, North America and 
Asia this year. 

Imagine spending years in hiding because of prejudice and 
hate. Developed by the Anne Frank House in Amsterdam, 
and viewed by more than 10 m people in 80 countries, this 

exhibition explores what life was life for Anne Frank and her 
family. Using their experience to explore the events around 
WW2 and the Holocaust, the exhibition asks each visitor to 
consider what they might do in similar circumstances, while 
exploring themes of identity, prejudice and discrimination 

through the contemporary stories of six young people coping 
with the challenges of being different from their peers. 



Polish Community in Welling-
ton celebrated the May 3rd Con-
stitution Day at the Polish 
House. During the gathering, the 
Polish Ambassador decorated 
several couples with presidential 
Medals for Long Marital Life. 
Following performances by folk-
lore groups Lublin and Orl! ta, 
the President of the Association 
of Polish Ex-Servicemen Marian 
Ceregra reminded the historical 
context of the adoption of the 
Constitution of May 3rd. 
Among the honoured by the 
President of the Republic of Po-
land with the Medals for Long 
Marital Life were the following 
families: Gratkowski, Januszkie-

wicz, Kaczorowski, Kasprzyk, 
Manterys, Mokrzecki, Lepionka, 
O"ci
owski, Sondej, Wi"niewski, 
Zawada and two families of 
Wypych, as well as Roy-
Wojciechowski and Schwieters 
from Auckland. Of the sixteen 
married couples, at least one 
person, and in the case of seven 
couples both spouses survived 
deportation from their family 
home in Poland and being forci-
bly taken deep into the Soviet 
Union at the beginning of WW2. 
After the so-called amnesty in 
1941, they left the USSR with 
the Anders Army, while stop-
ping in Iran, and eventually ar-
riving in New Zealand in 1944. 

��
!����������������
� ����

��

��
��������������

Seventy years ago, Witold Pilecki 
was murdered in the prison on 
Rakowiecka Street in Warsaw. He 
was a Polish officer, a member of the 
Polish Underground State, the only 
voluntary prisoner of the Nazi Ger-
man concentration camp Auschwitz 
as well as the author of the so-called 
Pilecki Reports. 
Pilecki served in the Home Army and 
took part in the Warsaw Uprising. 
After the war he continued to work 
towards creating a free Poland, in 
1947 he was arrested and tortured by 
the Soviet authorities, after which he 
was tried and executed. After Poland 
regained independence, he was reha-
bilitated by the Supreme Court's 
judgment in 1990, given the rank of 
colonel and awarded with the Order 
of the White Eagle. British historian 
Prof. Michael Foot named Pilecki as 
one of the six bravest people in the 

resistance movement of World War 
II. 
Witold Pilecki presented the authori-
ties of the Polish Underground 
State with the idea of getting in to 
the German Nazi concentration 
camp Auschwitz-Birkenau. 
Pilecki's task was to gather infor-
mation about the conditions pre-
vailing in the camp and dispatch 
them to the outside world. While 
in the camp he also established 
the Union of Military Organisa-
tions, which was to prepare the 
uprising and the liberation of the 
camp. After escaping from 
Auschwitz, he created reports 
documenting the crimes of Nazi 
Germany that he had witnessed. 
Reports were passed on to the 
Allies and, along with Jan 
Karski's activities, constitute the 
world’s first source on the Holocaust. 
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 “What can humanity 
say today, this humanity 

which wants to prove 
the progress of culture, 
and set the 20th century 

to much higher stand-
ards compared to past 

centuries. Can we, peo-
ple of the twentieth 
century, look at the 

faces of those who once 
lived and - amusingly - 
prove our superiority, 

when in our day the 
armed mass destroys 

not the hostile army, but 
whole nations, defense-
less societies, applying 
the latest technological 

achievements,”  
From the Pilecki Report 

(1945)�

�������Photo: Wikipedia 



 
Level 9, City Chambers  
142-144 Featherston St 

Wellington 

PO Box 10211, Wellington 6143 
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tel: (04) 4997844 
fax: (04) 4997846 

wellington.amb.sekretariat@msz.gov.pl 
www.wellington.msz.gov.pl 

Feedback & comments: 
anna.golebicka@msz.gov.pl 

�
PLinNewZealand 

�
Polish Embassy in Wellington,  

New Zealand 
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Please join the Polish Association in New Zealand (Inc.) for an annu-
al celebration of Polish culture. Polish Festival will be held on Sun-
day, October 7 at St Patrick’s College Hall in Kilbirnie. Supported by 
the Polish Embassy, the Festival offers abundance of music, dance, 
food, arts and stalls.  
This year also marks 65th anniversary of the first Polish School esta-
blishment in Wellington. Everyone is welcome to enjoy a special 
event that celebrates both this significant milestone and all other Po-
lish Schools in New Zealand. On Saturday, 6 October 2018, also at 
St Patrick’s College, an anniversray luncheon (ticketed) will be held 
with other free events featuring Polish School and Orl! ta Dance En-
semble performances, a book lanuch of „Polish Schools in New Zea-
land”, a visit of a full scale model of the Wellington Polish School 
class, photo slideshows and displays.  
For more information contact Helena: hjfagan@gmail.com or visit 
Facebook page: Polish School Wellington 

The Polish Association in New Zealand (Inc.) is again hosting the Welling-
ton Polish Christmas Market on Saturday 17 November 2018 from 11am to 
8pm. In response to the overwhelming popularity of last year's event, the 
organisers are expanding outdoors and extending market hours so that more 
visitors can enjoy the market in comfort. This means more stalls, more food, 
more seating and an outdoor stage so that visitors can enjoy seasonal and 
folkloric performances from Poland and beyond. This year the Association 
extends a warm invitation to its friends from other European communities 
and hope they will enrich the Wellington Polish Christmas Market by adding 
their festive traditions.  
If you are interested in running a stall offering good quality seasonal and gift 
���#��� �������	
���$��	%��
� ������� 	�� �		��� 	�� �	�� �� ��&�� �	�%���	�#��%������
contact Helena on hjfagan@gmail.com 
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Wellington Polish Film Festival will be back in 
2019 and the dates of the 4th edition announced.  
See you at the Roxy Cinema in Miramar from 
3rd till 7th  April 2019.  
For details follow: http://wpff.nz/ 


